TOWN OF PORT BARRE

JOHN P. ARDOIN MAYOR

P.O. BOX 219

PORT BARRE, LOUISIANA 70577

PHONE (337) 585-7646 FAX (337) 585-6645

TOWN COUNCIL:

SAMMY W. HARDY, II

GREGORY P. HARDY

RONNIE KIMBLE

SUSIE HEBERT

DONALD ROBIN

COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

SEPTEMBER 3, 2024

OFFICERS:

JOHN P. ARDOIN

MAHTOOK & LAFLEUR ATTORNEY

TORIA V. COMEAUX TOWN CLERK AND TAX COLLECTOR

WILLIAM H. JARRELL, III, P.E. CONSULTING ENGINEER

REGULAR MEETING

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen/Alderwoman of the Town of Port Barre met in regular session in the town hall on Tuesday, September 3, 2024, at the hour of 6:00 p.m.

Mayor Ardoin called the meeting to order. Present were: Robin, S. Hardy, G. Hardy and Kimble. Absent: Hebert.

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen/Alderwoman of the Town of Port Barre, Parish of St. Landry, State of Louisiana, were duly convened as the governing authority of said town by Mayor John P. Ardoin, whom stated that the Council was ready for the transaction of business.

Motion by Kimble, seconded by S. Hardy, accepting the minutes of the Regular Meeting held on August 6, 2024, and to dispense with the reading thereof. Unanimous.

Motion by S. Hardy, seconded by Robin granting permission to Mr. Larance Goodwin to tap into the Town's sewer line, with the understanding that he is responsible for the maintenance and repairs of his lines and lift station/pump. Unanimous.

Motion by Robin, seconded by Kimble granting permission to the Port Barre Lion's Club to lease Veteran's Memorial Park from November 3 through 11, 2024 for the Cracklin Festival. Unanimous.

Mayor Ardoin called upon Chief Boudreaux, Chief Boudreaux rendered the monthly report of activities for the Police Department, and advised that the Senior Luncheon will be held on September 27, 2024.

Mayor Ardoin called upon Gregory Leger, Town Superintendent. Mr. Leger gave an update on all public works activities.

Mayor Ardoin called upon Kyla Rivette, Parks & Recreation Director. Ms. Rivette was not in attendance. Mayor Ardoin gave a brief update on Parks, Recreation and Youth League activities, and advised that there was not enough participation to have a fall baseball league and that we would be accepting registrations for flag football.

Motion by Kimble, seconded by Robin accepting all financial and departmental reports. Unanimous.

Mayor Ardoin called upon the Town Council, then the audience. General discussion was had, including excess town vehicles, RV park registrations, water pressure gauge located inside of the Police Department, condemned property, and live streaming of Town Council meetings.

Motion by Robin, seconded by S. Hardy to adjourn. Unanimous.

ATTERT

CLERK

MANOD